
In Memoriam 
Marty Everett 

 
Marty Everitt passed away in his sleep on 3/9/2016. His family 
was at the bedside. Marty returned from a cross country trip late 
last year and became very sick at that time from which he never 
fully recovered.  
 
Marty was a smallbore competitor for over 70 years starting as a 
junior shooter. He competed on the University of Michigan Rifle 
team while in college. Most recently he could be found in the 
smallbore stat building scoring targets in all the major smallbore 
tournaments. 
 
Marty has been a good friend to competitive shooting and the 
Colorado Rifle Club where he contributed greatly.  He has been a 
CRC member since 1962, including 7 years as a CRC board 
member, 3 years as VP and 8 years as Sec/Treas.  His most 
visible contribution to CRC was designing and supervising the 
construction of the silhouette range which he accomplished when 
CRC purchased the easement for the road from 96th Ave and 
vacated the 112th access road. 
 
The shooting game will sorely miss him as will his many friends. 
  
Marty was 85 years old. 
 
Services are scheduled for Saturday, March 19th at 2:00pm. The 
services will be held at the Christ Community Covenant Church 
located at 6757 Simms St., Arvada, CO.  
 


